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January 28, 2016 
      LETTER OF COMPLIANCE for 
      LETTER OF DEFICIENCY  
Charles Thibedeau    WMD LOD #15-109 
CP Management, Inc. 
11 Court Street, Suite 100 
Exeter, NH 03833 
 
Subject Site:   FITZWILLIAM – 179 NH Route 12 North, LLC; 179 NH Rte12 North 

DES Site #198905021, UST Facility #0112678 

 
Reference: Letter of Compliance for Letter of Deficiency WMD LOD #15-109 
 

Dear Mr. Thibedeau: 
 

On December 15, 2015, the New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services (“DES”) 
issued a Letter of Deficiency (“LOD”) WMD LOD #15-109 for failure to add locks to all fill caps of 
temporarily closed tanks, and failure to remove all liquid from temporarily closed tanks to less 
than one inch at the subject site. On December 31, 2015 and January 26, 2016, DES received 
documentation to address the correction of the deficiencies cited in the LOD.  
 

DES has reviewed the documentation submitted and based on the information submitted; DES 
has determined that compliance with WMD LOD #15-109 has been achieved. Therefore, DES 
issues this Letter of Compliance to Charles Thibedeau of CP Management, Inc. 
 

DES appreciates your cooperation in resolving this matter. If you have any questions regarding 
this letter please contact the undersigned or Matthew Jones in the Waste Management Division 
of DES. Matthew can be reached at (603) 271-3899 or by email at Matthew.Jones@des.nh.gov.          
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Michael W. Juranty, P.E., Supervisor     
Oil Compliance Section   
Tel No. (603) 271-6058  
Fax No. (603) 271-2181 
e-mail:  Michael.Juranty@des.nh.gov   
 
cc: 179 NH RT 12 N LLC; PO Box 350; Norwalk, CT 06852 

Fitzwilliam Board of Selectmen, PO Box 725, Fitzwilliam, NH 03447DES Legal Unit 
 
ec: Sean Condron (kcondron@sharpperform.com) 

Fitzwilliam Health Officer 
Sarah Yuhas-Kirn, Administrator, ORCB 
Matt Jones, Compliance & Enforcement Subsection Chief, ORCB 

 Laura Weit-Marcum, Enforcement Coordinator, ORCB 


